
 

 

6 May 2022 

Dr Kris Funston 
Executive General Manager, Networks Regulation 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 

Dear Kris 

RE Network Information Requirements Review 

The information provided to the Australian Energy Regulator (AER) by regulated network businesses 
makes an important contribution to the AER’s revenue and price determinations, along with the reports 
the AER publishes every year on the performance of regulated networks. TasNetworks appreciates the 
opportunity to make a submission to the AER as part of the AER’s review of the information it collects 
from and about regulated electricity networks. We note that Energy Networks Australia (ENA) has also 
prepared a submission to the AER in relation to the Review and TasNetworks endorses the comments 
made by the ENA. At a time of such significant change within the energy sector, TasNetworks welcomes 
the Network Information Requirements Review and its focus on ensuring that the information collected 
from regulated electricity networks in the future is robust, accessible and fit for purpose. 

As the AER notes in its Discussion Paper, the current processes for gathering regulatory information 
from networks are not contemporary and involve duplication, which only adds to the effort required of 
network businesses to complete Regulatory Information Notices (RIN). TasNetworks agrees with the 
AER that there is a need to streamline the means by which the AER gathers information from regulated 
network businesses, as well as the means by which that information is made available to stakeholders, 
including network businesses. 

TasNetworks supports the proposed removal of the obligation to publish a transmission information 
guideline, as this information can be efficiently provided under the current RIN process or, presumably, 
using a regulatory information order. We also support the AER’s goals of eliminating duplication and 
redundant data requirements from future consultation templates and, to that end, would be supportive 
of the information currently gathered from transmission networks through their regulatory accounts 
being incorporated into an information notice. Ultimately the costs of providing information is borne by 
consumers and TasNetworks supports all measures to reduce this burden. 

TasNetworks is also supportive of the AER’s proposal to conduct comprehensive reviews of the 
information it collects on a fixed cycle. The amount of information that regulated networks are asked to 
provide is considerable, but it is not always clear how the data is being used. Transparent reviews of the 
data collected and the end uses to which it is applied would be of significant benefit in ensuring that 
only data that the AER needs for its decision making and reporting is gathered, and that the information 
networks provide is fit for the end use purpose. In addition, it is essential however, that the information 






